
PINCHBECK PARISH COUNCIL 
COUN. J. AVERY presided at an Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held at the Pinchbeck Village Hall,  Off 
Bear Lane, Pinchbeck on Monday 7th June 2021 commencing at 7.30 p.m. 

Attending were: 
Coun. Mrs. E. Beavis 
Coun. Mrs. A. Gregory 
Coun. Mrs. S. Jeffery 
Coun. Mrs. A. Savage 
Coun. A. Chamberlain 
Coun. R. Dobbs 
Coun. D. Houghton 
Coun. P. Ruysen 
Coun. O. Wood 

together with Clerk Mrs. Barbara Camps 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from Coun. T. Moore, Coun. J. Allen, Coun. Mrs. L. Andrew
          and Coun. D. Dickens 

2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no declarations of interest. 

3. TO AGREE TO PLACE AN ORDER FOR PARISH PLAY EQUIPMENT
The Parish Council were pleased with the positive response from residents with regard to information posted in 
local press and on social media with one posting reaching over 5,700 people.  

Parish Council encouraged by local fund-raising which was currently taking place, together with donations that 
had been received from local companies.  Some fund-raising to include cake stalls, yard sales, Go Fund Me page, 
organised cycle rides and other activities. 

It was proposed by Coun. Mrs. A. Gregory and seconded by Coun. A. Chamberlain that seven orders be placed for 
new play equipment to be installed between Rotten Row Playing Field, Leaveslake Drove Playing Field and the 
Glebe Field.  The multiple orders being placed collectively total £116,504.54.  This was agreed unanimously.   
Anticipated that equipment would be in place mid-September to late September. 

4. AOB
Coun. A. Chamberlain thanked the parish council for the placing of the order for the play equipment and stated 
that the children at West Pinchbeck would be delighted. 

There was no further business before the meeting and it therefore concluded at 7.55 p.m. 


